Trenton, Florida

January 22, 1991


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the Trenton High School on Tuesday, January 22, 1991 at 3:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

James E.  Vickers

Ronald D. Smith 


The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

AGENDA


The agenda was approved with the addition of 5-A.  Pre-Handicapped Kindergarten Intervention Grant on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

PRIME PRESENTATION


Dr. Jim Surrency introduced the PRIME Coordinator, Janet Bradley.  Mrs. Bradley explained the structure of the program.  The principals, Mr. Wicke, Bell School, and Mr. Slaughter, Trenton School, gave their perspective as to the effectiveness of the program.  Kathy Weaver, Lloyd Rozier, Alda Griffin and Brenda Thomas, gave positive comments on the program.  Mrs. Griffin also commented on the wheel component.  One teacher from each grade level presented their experiences and involvement with the program.

PRE-KINDERGARTEN EARLY INTERVENTION GRANT


Mr. Harrison Schofield, Projects Director, requested board approval of the Pre-Kindergarten Early Intervention Grant.  The board unanimously approved the grant on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by James E. Vickers.  SMD #1.

DELEGATIONS


Mr. McChesney, Coordinator of the Bell School Volunteers spoke to his concerns of the administrative support at Bell School.  After a short discussion, Mr. Rexroat, chairman of the Board appointed a committee to include Ronnie Smith, Carol Hyde, and the Superintendent to get more information on the volunteer program.  The committee is to report back at the mid-month February meeting.  Mrs. Hyde is to chair the committee.


Mrs. Sable Bolling of the Gilchrist County Health Department presented the School Health Project Grant (SHIP) to the board for health rooms and health aides at Trenton Elementary, Trenton High and Bell School.  There is to be another aide to be shared as needed and an R.N. available to the schools.  A 44’ mobile building is to be paced at Bell since there is no room available there.  The grant is for $66,000.00 and is a 20 week grant.  The entire year grant for 1991-92 will be submitted in the fall.


A brief discussion on future funding followed.


The SHIP Grant was approved unanimously by the board on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  SMD #1.

STUDENT HANDBOOK


Dr. Surrency explained the way the student handbook was developed by school personnel for board approval in the fall.  This handbook will be reviewed during the Volunteer Committee meeting in February.

GED POLICY


The board will have to adopt a policy related to “extraordinary circumstances” to allow students who are 16 or 17 years of age to take the GED test.  SMB #6, Page 15.

LEGISLATIVE LOBBYIST


The Superintendent explained that it was extremely important to have a legislative lobbyist representing our interests during this year’s legislative session.  We could pay the NEFEC $2,850.00 and receive the needed representation along with the other consortium counties.  Our staff is not big enough to provide needed representation.  The recommendation of the superintendent died for lack of a motion.

APPOINTMENTS


The appointments were unanimously approved as recommended by the Superintendent on a motion by James E. Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  The board instructed the Superintendent to advise any newly hired employee that the appointment to a job may terminate in June 1991 because of potential budget constraints.  SMB #6, Page 16.

BUS ROAD-E-O

Horace Hart, Transportation Director, explained that Levy and Dixie Counties did not want to participate in a tri-county Bus Road-E-O this year.  Horace Hart recommended we have a county Road-E-O.  To make a county event successful, all bus drivers must participate.  The board would furnish trophies and have a cook-out meal at the Road-E-O site instead of having a banquet.  On a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board agreed to have a county Bus Road-E-O with all bus drivers required to participate.

ILLNESS IN LINE OF DUTY


Mrs. Sue Reed, teacher at Bell School, requested in writing approval of illness in the line of duty for herself.  On a motion by James E. Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board unanimously approved Mrs. Reed’s request.

WORK ORDER


The work order form recommended by the Superintendent was unanimously approved by the board on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by James E. Vickers.  SMB #6, Page 17.


James E. Vickers expressed that he needed to leave the meeting before it adjourned.  He left about 30 minutes before the meeting was completed to help a sick friend.

REPORTS


Various reports were presented by several board members and the board attorney, Sheree Lancaster.


The board agreed to allow the Gilchrist County Recreational Authority to use the softball and baseball fields for the 1991 season on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Carol Hyde.  SMB #6, Page 18.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business the board adjourned
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